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RECOMMENDATION 
 
1. Council assembly notes this interim report on the position regarding the re-

presentation of the accounts for the year ended 31 March 2004 which will be 
followed by a full and detailed report on the amendments required. 

 
BACKGROUND INFORMATION 
 
2. The accounts for the year ended 31 March 2004 were presented to and 

approved by the council assembly on 21 July 2004. Continuing reviews by the 
finance team and audit fieldwork by the external auditors have highlighted the 
need to make material amendments to those accounts and for them to be re-
approved by the council assembly.  

 
3. The material adjustments include amendments to the approach used for valuing 

and reporting the worth of housing stock and other property in the accounts 
together with the potential use of funds generally and classification of reserve 
balances in particular. 

 
4. A report from the external auditors on control and governance issues will also be 

presented to the council assembly together with responses from council officers.  
 
5. We apologise for the late submission of the full report which has been necessary 

due to reviews and analysis by the finance team and external auditors in 
completion of the amended accounts and governance report continuing past the 
date for distribution of council assembly papers. The full report will be issued as 
soon as possible and this interim report seeks to provide a very brief summary of 
the issues being raised.    

 
6. The council’s external auditors have a statutory duty to provide an opinion on the 

2003/04 accounts by 30 November 2004. Since there are material amendments 
to the accounts, it is necessary for the council assembly to re-approve the 
amended accounts as part of the sign-off procedures. It is also considered best 
practice to provide the council assembly with the external auditor’s report on 
governance matters as part of this approval process. There is no council 
assembly in November to receive these items. 
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